
Harvest-fest in Tanzania! 

"Fest" is an abbreviation for "festival."   It has everything to do with celebration!  We want to thank you for praying 

for us and invite you to join us in celebrating the wonderful blessings we've received this month, summarized below. 

1) Our journey to three churches with the BBC students was so much fun.  They sang, gave testimonies, performed a       

skit, and a teacher preached at each location.  Four adults accepted Christ as Savior at the Sunday worship service.     

2)  Mary taught at a ladies’ conference where over 400 women of our fellowship attended. They were blessed and 

challenged to "not slow down" in serving the Lord, serving in their churches, and especially serving in their families.   

3)  Japhet and Queenie (two of our own) now serving at Highlands camp, graduated from a Bible training course. 

          

      1) BBC students in churches        2) Mary teaching at ladies’ conference  3) Husband and wife Bible grads  

     

                4) Charles Kiloti ordained (middle tall) Oct 20th.                        5) Pastors fellowship meeting Oct.21-24            

4) What a joy it was to preach the ordination service of one of our faithful men, Charles Kiloti at the Morogoro Bible 

Baptist Church!  Charles will continue to serve the Lord at the Bible Baptist Church of Kwambe as the lead pastor.                    

5) We met with 70 pastors and leaders at the Pastors Fellowship meeting, focusing on the theme "Sola Scriptura" (“by 

Scripture alone”). Very encouraging for all!  We are grateful to be your representatives in the many ministries that 

are continuing in this great country of ours. 

"We couldn't do what we do if you didn't do what you do." 

Vernon and Mary Smith 

October  2024 


